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Before I report out on the many activities of the district, I would like to take a few moments to share my 
first impressions of our district realizing that I probably will omit one or more things that are so impressive 
about Franklin.  I am truly impressed with my colleagues.  Whether they are support staff, teachers, 
administrators, or board members, they are all dedicated to providing the best, most appropriate 
education possible for all our students…and all means all.  The way the district has taken on the 
challenges of public education in 2013-2014, PARCC, State Testing programs, SGO’s, SGP’s, 
technology, new  teacher evaluation model that includes for the first time student achievement, is 
outstanding.   
 
While the challenges are great, our teachers, administrators, support staff, have addressed these head 
on and are making great progress in revolutionizing how we educate our students.  While I realize that we 
are not perfect and there are many challenges ahead, I am confident that by working collaboratively and 
using data, knowledge and experience to drive our decision-making process, we will meet those 
challenges and find opportunities to grow as educators and as a district.   
 
Finally, I would be remiss if I failed to mention our students and their parents and guardians. While my 
interaction with them has been limited up to this point, what I’ve seen and heard are students wanting to 
learn and parents and guardians supporting their children and our teachers.  This kind of effort and 
support is key to improving our schools and increasing the achievement of our students whether it is in 
the classroom, on our athletic fields or on the stage. I hope to open channels of communications to build 
on this support and, again, working together to improve our schools and district to better meet the needs 
of all students. 
 
Now, to the Superintendent’s Report… 
 
Administrative Professionals Week 
We would like to take this opportunity to recognize and commend our administrative professionals.  As we 
often comment, our administrative assistants play a vital and crucial role in insuring that our schools are 
operating effectively and efficiently and we thank them for their dedication to our students, staff and 
community. 
 
QSAC Update  
Earlier today our district was visited by Dr. Beverly Hetrick, Education Program Development Specialist, 
Somerset County, and Dr. Gerald J. Vernotica, Interim Executive County Superintendent, Hunterdon 
County.  This marked the second visit of this cycle of the Quality Single Accountability Continuum - 
(QSAC) review process. This is an obligation that all school districts are required to complete every three 
years.  While unofficial at this time, the feedback that we received was predominantly positive, especially 
with regard to our curriculum, assessments and use of Rubicon.  Dr. Hetrick and Dr. Vernotica were able 
to speak to several members of our teaching staff today.  Dr. Hetrick will return in a few weeks to tour 
some of our classrooms before a final report is issued.  At that time we will share the results with the 
board and public.   
 
Referendum Update 
At the board meeting on March 27, 2014 the Board of Education approved September 30, 2014 as the 
date to hold a special election for the referendum for a new school and additions/renovations to our 
existing schools.  More information about the referendum proposal, which is also known as One Less 
Move, is available on the district website.   
 
We are pleased to report that the district has been successful in obtaining monies towards specific 
projects within the referendum proposal which will help to defray the cost to the average taxpayer.  To 
date we have received grant approvals for $3.9 million dollars and an additional $897,000 in debt service 



aid.  We still await word from the Department of Education on nine other projects within the referendum 
which were also submitted for debt service aid.     
 
Pre-School Program 
The district will once again be able to offer a pre-school program for Franklin Township residents who will 
be 4 years old on or before October 31, 2014.  Applications for this program are available online.  The 
application drop-off dates are next Wednesday, April 30th and Thursday, May 1st from 4-7 PM and 
Friday, May 2nd and Monday, May 5th from 9:00 AM – noon at the board office.  More information on the 
application process is available on the district website. 
   
In the Schools 
We are pleased to report that all students taking the NJ ASK examinations over the next few weeks will 
be offered free breakfast on their testing days.   
 
Comments on Agenda Items  
Policy Issue - A proposed revision to Policy 6173 Home Instruction appears on tonight’s agenda for a first 
reading.  This revision would allow the district to provide Home Instruction to our secondary level students 
via a virtual education course/online provider.  We have been experiencing difficulty securing teachers 
with the proper certification to provide home instruction for our middle and high school students.  The use 
of an online provider will help to ease that difficulty and efficiently provide the required home instruction.     
 
Grant Writing Service 
I am pleased to note that there is also a memorandum of agreement on tonight’s agenda for grant writing 
services which will allow the district to pursue funding in a cost-effective manner.  The memorandum of 
agreement provides that the company will receive a percentage of the monies received in successfully 
funded grants. No district funds will be spent on unsuccessful grant applications.  Approval is pending 
based on the grant writer receiving State approval.  He is currently going through the approval process. 
 
Personnel Matters   
We are continuing our search for an Interim Superintendent of Curriculum and Instruction and have re-
advertised the position and reposted the position on professional websites seeking additional candidates.  
Additionally, we are re-advertising for the position of Director of Assessment and Accountability.   
 
Tonight the board is asked to approve a recommendation for the award of a contract to Source4Teachers 
for substitute teacher staffing services for the 2014-2015 school year.  They have made a brief 
presentation this evening.  Their proposal was also recently presented to both the Personnel and Finance 
Committees.  Our current substitute teachers were invited to a meeting where they were provided with 
details of the potential transition and given the opportunity to ask questions.  Should the board approve 
the recommendation this evening, we will proceed with Option A as outlined in our preliminary budget 
presentation.  The public hearing on the budget will be held on May 6, 2014. 


